Mukwonago Wrestling Club
Board Meeting 
March 12, 2017
The March 12, 2017 board meeting was called to order at 6:38pm by Randy Dusing.

Present were:

President – Randy Dusing, Vice President – Jason Stromberg, Secretary – Kelly Riviera, Director – Denise Belter, Director – Lynne Cotton, and Director - Paul Ksobiech.
Absent Board Members: Shane Herbig

Agenda:

Treasurer Report: Shane. Shane not present to discuss.
· Shane is using a software like quickbooks. Jason would like make a motion to switch to a more viewable program by all of the board members for the treasurer to use. Motion passed. 
· Talked about Denise potentially taking Shane’s open spot next term if Shane decides not to run again. Then Denise’s spot will be open for 1 year. We need to recruit new people for the board.

Mini Grizzly: Went great. Only thing we should change for next year is check in sheet. 

Regional Party:  

· Regional party announcement -Kevin sent out announcement and sent in estimated head count, between 80-90 people. Jason will not be there. Kelly and Kevin will collect money.

· Need to make sure we have state qualifier t-shirt order form for parent’s available and have people turn in state qualifier t-shirt sheet the day of the party if possible.
· Kevin try to get a blank check from Shane.
Action Item: Jason – print out t-shirt forms for state qualifier shirts. Kevin – get blank check from Shane.

State stuff:

· Comfort Inn & Suites Madison $95 a night – same price as last year. 22 rooms blocked.  Parents should be calling to reserve a room and have until march 20th to get a room at that rate.

· Conversation on coaches & state:
· Core
· Randy Dusing, Jason Riviera, Ken Hotz, Jason Stromberg

· 2nd tier
· James Cotton, Scott Dooley, Shane Herbig, Robert Lord, Mark Wisinski, Jeremiah Chitwood, & Kevyn Dusing

· A lot of this must do with how many kids qualify. We will be having less kids qualify. Jason would like to move, Jim, Rob and Mark up to core. Dooley, K. Dusing, lockett, AJ, mark, are not bronze.

End of year Stuff:

· Thank you for advertising - we need to do something. Possibility something with the both of the team photos? Paul will try to put something together.

· Return process for checked out singlets- put returned where check number was online. 

· Trophies next year- Jason S. – guy was going to reach out to randy. He has not reached out to randy yet.

· Ditch clean up… Pick some dates – 5/13, 7/15, 10/14 at 8am.
· As Always Storage room needs organizing – this should be done after the banquet. 
Action Item: Randy – send out email about Highway clean up. Paul – work on thank you for advertisers. 
Freestyle – Greco
· Charging $20 for non-Mukwonago kids – or $5 a time they come. We have a sign in sheet. It will probably be more of an honor system to start with. No need for a board member to be at the practices at this time.
· FR- GR Shirts (free to those that wrestle in State) – just for Mukwonago kids.  The shirt will be offered to the other kids at cost. 

Grizzly Plaques and Awards Banquet: (April 30th)

· Grizzly Plaques- Jason/Ken. Ken claims he has them and took them to his label maker.

· Armstrong (pig)?  Denise. 

· Plates, Utensils, and napkins? – Denise will go to Costco the Friday before and get everything. 

· Barbeque sauce, and/or other condiments

· Board members to report by 1:30pm for set up. 

· Tables. Table cloths decorations- might have plastic rolls up in the room?

· Coolers?   Just use the two that we have up in the wrestling room.
· Put the chips out at the banquet that we have up in the wrestling room too.

· Beverages -we are all set on this. leftovers from the tournament. Can we get ice from the school?

· Need an Amp/Mic speakers- did we use the schools? Do we need to order this?

· Need to have a meeting with the coaches at some point.

Action Item:  All Board members – look for banquet items in the wrestling room during practice. Randy – contact school to order Amp/Mic speakers.
Next Year:
Improvements for next year:

1) Beginning of year sign up. We will get the apparel out by sign up. We can give Jeremiah an apparel flier to hand out at middle school practice. 

2) Need to order more mat tape.

3) Singlet distribution changes. – changing the process? Either wear the singlet or compression top and fight shorts.  These are sold as packages now. Need to have those type of shorts available on our apparel order. 

4) Middle school sign up. Process went a lot better this year than last year. 

5) Prizes for fundraising.  Just go to one item, such as a t-shirt and shorts option. No choosing involved besides the size needed. This eliminates a lot of work and confusion. 

Summer activities – nothing planned.
Meeting dismissed at 8:27pm. Next Board Meeting – Sept 2017, TBD
